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Dear Families,
This half term has ended with some lovely and much needed sunshine (especially as we had our school photos this
week!). Our pupils have worked so hard this half-term and made some great progress as individuals. It has been
lovely to see pupils getting outdoors even more often, as the weather has brightened-up. Year 1 even treated me to
a school-made, Wild Garlic Pitta Bread, which was very tasty (and VERY strong!).

This half-term has seen both Year 2 and Year 6 complete their SATs. | am always amazed at how well our pupils
maintain their focus, pace and resilience, when they are asked questions which challenge their knowledge and skills.
Some of this is obviously down to our brilliant pupils and some of it down to the incredible preparation, teaching and
planning of their teachers. It all seems very seamless in school. All the time, we try to hit that fine line between—the
need for pupil reassurance and nurture, coupled with the need for pupils to build resilience, understand that assess-
ments are just a snapshot of their learning and to take them seriously. | think we manage this well and thank you to
those parents who fed back regarding our skill in doing this.

We had a visit from another Cheshire Headteacher this week aimed at helping us prepare for our SIAMs inspection
(which focusses on the Christian ethos of our school), which is roughly 18 months away. Our visitor had the follow-
ing to say about her first visit to our lovely school.

“It was an absolute pleasure to visit your school, the children were polite, kind and welcoming through-
out the day....from the directions given to me to find the school entrance at the very beginning of the day
to warm welcoming smiles as [ entered each classroom. Thank you for inviting me to join in worship, to
hear your responses and reflections during times of stillness was very powerful, “

Ms Magiera

| do hope that you all have a restful, refreshing and hopefully sunny, half-term and
for those of you joining Bollington Cross at the Carnival—I'll see you on Sunday!

Best Wishes, Y. Donbavand
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Learning in Reception:

What a busy half term we have had! Here are some highlights!

We have enjoyed learning about Andy Goldsworthy — an artist

who makes wonderful art and structures using natural objects.
We looked at some of his techniques and used these to help us
create our own in the forest. They were AMAZING!

PIC*-COLLAGE

We celebrated Earth Day -

We thought about all the

beautiful things here on

earth and what we can do

to help keep it beautiful. We have also enjoyed watching our beautiful
We learned how plants little garden grow!

and trees can keep our air

bhings T can do to clean so we gave all the

| children a little seed to
he P My world grow at home.

JANE CABRERA




